
 
CEMS School Board Report 

January 2022 

                *Total Student Enrollment: CES (K-5) @ 97 & CMS (6-8) @ 55 Students* 
 

Appreciations 
! Thank you in advance to Mrs. Kellie Ebbighausen and Mrs. Sandra Marker for their assistance with 

second quarter report cards.  All elementary and middle school report cards will be printed and mailed 
out the week of January 17th. 

! Thank you in advance to Mrs. Karen Packer, Mrs. Kellie Ebbighausen, and Mrs. Sandra Marker for their 
assistance with compiling our second quarter/first semester student honor awards and recognitions.   

 
CEMS School Events & Activities 

 
! January 3rd  – CCSD School Resumes 
! January 4th – CMS Wrestling Meeting 
! January 5th – CMS Wrestling Began 
! January 6th – CES Closure/Elementary moved to Distance Delivery Model 
! January 7th – CES Distance Education Began & CMS Closure/Middle School moved to Distance 

Delivery Model 
! January 10th – CMS Distance Education Began 
! January 13th – CCSD End of Quarter 2/Semester 1 
! January 14th – CCSD Teacher Workday/No School 
! January 17th – CEMS In-Person Instruction Planned & Beginning of Quarter 3/Semester 2 – New 

Schedules for CMS Students 
! January 18th – CMS Fluoride Treatments 
! January 18-21st – CMS 6-8th Winter MAP Testing (Tentatively Scheduled) 
! January 20th – CES Fluoride Treatments 
! January 21-22nd – CMS Wrestling @ Wrangell (Stikine Tourney) 
! January 24-28th – CES 2nd - 5th Winter MAP Testing (Tentatively Scheduled) 

 
CEMS Distance Delivery Updates 
• Unfortunately, the CES moved to a Distance Delivery Model on Thursday, January 6th, and the CMS a day 

later, on Friday, January 7th.   
• CES Teachers/Staff utilized Thursday, January 6th as a planning day, with Distance Education beginning on 

Friday, January 7th.  CMS Teachers/Staff utilized Friday, January 7th as a planning day, with CMS Distance 
Education beginning on Monday, January 10th.   

  K   1   2   3   4   5   6   7   8    Total 
  18   16   12   15   16   20   12   17   26   152 



• CEMS Staff along with CEMS Parents/Guardians & Students expect our schools to return to in-person 
instruction on Monday, January 17th.  Whatever the Board can do to support that expectation as well as 
keep our schools open for in-person instruction would be appreciated.  

 
CMS Quarterly Electives 
• As CMS elective classes are quarter based, the start of Quarter 3 brought our middle school students 

choices for their new elective classes.   
• First hour elective offerings include:  Math Lab, Science Tech I, Careers, Volleyball Fundamentals, & 

SEALS, Band, Study Hall.  Whereas, seventh hour elective offerings include:  Drama, Audio Tech, Home 
Economics, & SEALS.     

• The CMS staff works diligently to provide students with the electives of their choice.  However, due 
certain classes needing to be capped given the specific nature of that particular class, at times the 
chosen elective may be “full,” in which case students receive their alternative choice.  In the CMS, we 
register students for their electives in the 8th grade first, then move to 7th grade, and then onto 6th grade 
last.  

• As always, I will be available at the Board meeting to answer any questions the Board may have 
regarding scheduling and/or classes offered at the CMS.  Thank you in advance for your support. 

 
CEMS Measures of Academic Progress (MAP) Assessments 
• As you may recall, CEMS students in third through eighth grade will be administered the Measures of 
Academic Progress (MAP) Growth Assessments three (3) times this year (fall, winter, and spring).  Second 
grade students will be tested twice, once in the winter and then again in the spring. 
• Please make note that our winter testing session is open from now until March 31st.  Tentatively, the 
CMS plans to MAP Test the week of January 17th, and the CES afterwards, the week of January 24th. 
• CEMS parents/guardians of students in Grades 2-8 will be provided a copy of their child’s MAP scores 
during CCSD’s Parent/Teacher Conferences (2/17-2/18/22). 

 
Virtual RTI/MTSS Effective Instruction Conference 
• The annual RTI/MTSS Effective Instruction Conference will be virtual once again this year and is taking 

place on Saturday, January 15th as well as Saturday, January 22nd through Sunday, January 23rd.  The 
opportunity to attend was extended to all CCSD certified staff members. 

• The virtual conference sessions available on Saturday (1/15) are optional and serve as a pre-conference 
for rural schools.  The main conference will take place on Saturday (1/22) and Sunday (1/23). 

• The keynote speakers at the conference this year are:  Hadi Pavarti, Dr. Jo Boaler, Ken Shelton and Dr. 
Paul Hernandez.   

• Conference sessions will cover strategies to support effective literacy and math instruction for all 
students, academic and behavioral supports and interventions, access and equity, and social and 
emotional learning. 

 
CEMS Athletics Updates 
! CMS Wrestling began on Wednesday, January 5th.  CCSD’s Superintendent, Mr. Reitan, was contacted by 

Klawock Superintendent, Jim Holien, in regard to potential assistance with Klawock’s Wrestling Program 
this season/year. 

! Mr. Reitan contacted Mr. Chuck Hanson (who is currently coaching CMS Wrestling), in which Mr. 
Hanson agreed to assist Klawock with their wrestling program as well.  Currently, Coach Hanson has 
twenty-six (26) wrestlers participating, of which, 21 are from Craig and 5 are from Klawock. 

! Middle School Wrestling is scheduled to travel to Wrangell as well as Ketchikan this season/year. 



! As per CCSD’s ARPA Mitigation & Prevention Plan, wrestling practices and meets/events must adhere to 
ASAA COVID-19 Practice & Event Guidelines.  Additionally, prior to any meet/event taking place, a 
meet/event specific mitigation plan will be created, in which requires approval from the Athletic 
Director, Building Principal, and Superintendent.  Additionally, all students and staff members traveling 
off island for district sponsored extra-curricular events shall receive a COVID-19 test and negative 
results prior to travel to ensure all CCSD students and staff are symptom free of COVID-19.   
 

Volunteers…a BIG thanks! " 
• CEMS Wrestling Volunteers: Keegan Hanson 

 
 


